
Tropics Residents’ Club 
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

November 9, 2017 
Meeting was called to order by President Stoll at 7:00 p.m.  
A quorum of 24 members were present. 
The Secretary called roll call 8 Board members were present, one board member, Jayme Ojeda was Out of 
town and not present. 
 

The Minutes for October 12 General meeting were read by Richard Stoll. Several corrections were submitted. 
No approval was asked for. 
 

Treasurers report read. 
 Fun Fund account: Beginning balance was $9,907.25. Rick Casados made note that one Millennium 
check deposited was not reflected in this report, therefore there are more funds available for the two 
upcoming Holiday events. 
 Snack Bar account: Beginning balance was $3,380.71 and Ending balance was $3,368.77. Rick explained 
that some of the expenditures are not reflected on this account. 
 Richard asked for comments or corrections to the Financial report. Fran asked if the beginning balance 
reflects the Party City expenditure or not. Rick explained that the Party City entry was on two different months 
accounting. Rick will remove the Party City expenditure from the October accounting and the Beginning 
balance will move one line up. Debbie asked if the Millennium deposit of $1,622 was correct or should it be 
$1,632. Rick indicated that it might be a mistake on his part and will check into it. 
 

Bingo report read. Beginning balance for checking was $1,434.61 and ending balance was $1,465.29. Charity 
account beginning balance was $2,754.80 and ending balance was $1,912.80. 
 

Tropics Travelers report read. Beginning and ending balance were $207.66. Correspondence: None 
 

Old and Unfinished Business: 
 Bingo is going strong and picking up a few new people. 
 Ruth gave a Halloween event report stating everything went well and everyone enjoyed it. 
 

New Business: 
 Thanksgiving dinner. 175 tickets given out so far and possible that Guest tickets will be available. 
 Christmas dinner is waiting for a price, we should have one before the next meeting. 
 Gwen gave a Flea Market report, everyone liked the room and everything went well. 
 Richard announced a Security Scam Stopper workshop on December 5, here in the park. 
 The mobile Health Unit for November and December has been changed to Wednesdays from 11 to 3.  
 Richard announced the January Dinner event is Lots of Fun, Games and Pizza Party on January 27.  
 Rick Henry announced that Saturday is Veterans Day and he will be putting out the flags. 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 Breakfast on Saturday. 
 Casino trip on Monday, Richard has a full bus. 

Thanksgiving Dinner – Nov. 25 
 Deck the Halls – Nov. 30 at 6 pm. Pizza will be served after decorating, everyone is welcome. 
 Christmas Potluck is December 3. 

Tropics Travelers going on Christmas in the Park, Monday December 11. 
 

Committee and Organizations: 
 Fran announced more people are coming to Bingo and they still have Bring a Friend in effect. 
 Richard announced that Snack Bar will have turkey meal with everything for $5. 
 
 

Adjourn: Donal adjourned, Ruby seconded at 7:25 pm. Minutes  submitted by Debbie Lependorf, Secretary 


